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Headteacher Message 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students 

I hope you are all well and keeping warm!  Yesterday was National Computer Security Day so it seems 

appropriate to talk about online safety, both what we are doing in school and what you can do to keep 

your child safe online.  

Why think about online safety?  

The online world is an essential part of our daily lives and learning how to use technology safely is an 

essential skill for young people. Apps such as TikTok and Discord, for example, are extremely popular 

but also pose risks and it is important that schools, parents and carers work together to take an active 

role in teaching children about online dangers. Learning how to act safely when using the internet is an 

incredibly important part of safeguarding our children and your role as a parent/carer can make a 

significant difference.  

What are we doing in school?  

• Students learn about online safety as part of the curriculum, both in ICT and PSHE lessons  

• Delivering assemblies on online safety next week, including the pros and cons of online life; 

staying safe online; what to do if you have worries or concerns  

• Distributing Online Safety Tips posters to raise awareness  

• Our online filtering system ensures that we filter harmful content  



• Our online monitoring system helps to identify any online safety violations quickly and 

effectively so that we can take appropriate action  

• Providing further training for staff in identifying the dangers of life online for young people, 

understanding our filtering and monitoring systems and knowing what action to take  

What can parents do?  

• We have already written to parents and carers of year 7 and 8 students to highlight that most 

social media platforms are for ages 13 and above and that Whatsapp is 16 plus.  Please ensure 

that you enforce this with your child.  

• Talk to your child about what they are accessing and monitor their phone use.  Open discussions 

are always best so that they can come to you if they have questions or worries.   

• Use family pairing / safety mode where students do access apps which pose a risk such as TikTok 

or Roblox  

• Make sure your child’s account is set to ‘private’ and ensure that they limit their profile 

information   

• The following fact sheets and links may be helpful and include practical, step-by-step guides for 

parents:  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/#guides  

https://www.internetmatters.org  

https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers  

WSfG have links with NSPCC who will be running an online course on 18th December for parents 

between 5pm and 6pm covering social media, online bullying, gaming and more. Further details will be 

sent advising how to access this course.  

We hope that further courses will be become available in the new year so please watch out for updates 

in the Greensheet on Online Safety workshops for parents.  

If you have any concerns about your child’s online activity, please do not hesitate to contact a 

member of the Safeguarding team via the info@ email address.  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/#guides
https://www.internetmatters.org/
https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers


 



 

Wishing you a safe and cosy weekend. 

Ms Marriott 

Campaign for Peace 

In addition to our work raising funds for the Red Crescent/ Red Cross charity, WSFG students have once 

more shown their compassion for people in Israel and Palestine by writing to Stella Creasy, our local 

MP.  Please see below for her response and the original letter written by our students. 



 



 



 



 

Letter to Foreign Secretary https://workingforwalthamstow.org.uk/sites/default/files/letter3032.pdf 

Record https://workingforwalthamstow.org.uk/sites/default/files/Stella%20Creasy%20MP%20-

%20Israel%20Palestine%20History.pdf  

Dancing in the Dark 

The dancing in the dark event was a very successful event that me and a few other students organised. 

The dancing in the dark which was hosted in the PE Hall was enjoyed by many students and students 

found it very fun. We hosted the dancing in the dark to raise money to donate to the charity red 

cross/red crescent. We would love to host another event like this as we raised a lot of money and many 

students found it a very fun experience. My favourite part of the dancing in the dark was when Ms 

Wallace and Ms Childs decided to join us in the dancing which many students found amusing. And a big 

thank you to miss Warren because we wouldn't have been able to organise this without her as she 

played a big role in this along with the teachers who offered to supervise the event. 

Hajia 10C 

https://workingforwalthamstow.org.uk/sites/default/files/letter3032.pdf
https://workingforwalthamstow.org.uk/sites/default/files/Stella%20Creasy%20MP%20-%20Israel%20Palestine%20History.pdf
https://workingforwalthamstow.org.uk/sites/default/files/Stella%20Creasy%20MP%20-%20Israel%20Palestine%20History.pdf


 



 

 



Year 7 and 9 Ice-Skating Winner Reward Trip 

Ms Green, Ms Warren, Mr Ramlagan and I took a lucky group of year 7s and year 9s ice skating for their 

winter conduct reward trip on Tuesday 28th November! It was an amazing experience and we all loved 

it! Make sure you try your best in school to get GREEN points and be included in our next trip!  

Ms Desbenoit 

 



 



 

 

Here are some of the students' reviews: 

Karinaa 9H 



I enjoyed the ice skating trip so much because as we are in school a lot of the time it is quite hard to 

socialise and do fun activities with friends outside of school and this trip gave us a wonderful opportunity 

to socialise, enjoy time with our friends without any worries or alerts about school. The ice skating trip 

has made me learn to have resilience in the way that even though you might not be the best at 

something you just have to keep going and keep trying and you will become better. I am so thankful for 

my teachers who took us on the trip as this wouldn’t have been able to happen without them and how 

they got us there and back safely. 

Martha 7S 

I really enjoyed ice skating. It was fun and I loved going around the rink with my friends. I especially like 

when Ms Desbenoit, Y7 head of year, joined us on the ice. I am really grateful that we had the 

opportunity to ice skate with year 9 and I hope that I will be able to do it again. I think that I have used 

compassion a lot by helping some people ice skate and courage when my friend Sofie and I were trying 

some tricks. I love this rewarded trip and it has made me want to try hard to get more green points. 

Mabillah 9G 

I enjoyed all of it. It was one of the most enjoyable days I’ve had in this school. I had lots of fun skating 

and helping my friends on the ice. I improved in my own skills of helping so I helped both year 9’s and 7’s 

if they needed to learn, or to just need an arm to learn on. Even on the way here and back, I loved sitting 

and talking to my friends on the bus. Overall, it was an amazing experience with lots of new. Fun 

memories to cherish and it would be even better if we did it again soon! 

I thank all the teachers for the dedication for this trip. 

Isla 7H 

I really enjoyed the trip. It helped me build resilience because I had never ice skated before. At first, all I 

could do is hold the edge but by the end I was skating across the pitch, not wanting to leave. I will 

absolutely be going back and recommending it to all my friends. Now I’m really motivated to earn green 

points so I can see how amazing the next reward trip is! 

It can be painful though! (I fell 16 times) 

Aya 7F 

The ice skating was such fun! I felt I got more confident on the ice each second. I thought it was so much 

fun talking with my best friend while gliding on ice. I love how it was a free trip and it was a reward 

meaning you had to earn it. I hope I can do something this fun next reward trip. I won’t forget this, 

thanks Madame Desbenoit and staff! 



Mina 7H 

I really enjoyed the ice-skating trip! It was such an honour to be one of the first to go on this trip. I had 

never been ice-skating before, but I think the fact that I can roller-skate made it a lot easier. My favourite 

part of the trip was probably stepping onto the ice for the first time. Through this ice-skating trip I have 

developed my balance and confidence. I think I owe it to my friends, Melania and Esme, that I learnt how 

to ice-skate. They helped me so much and I am so grateful, thank you. And, of course, thanks to Ms 

Desbenoit for organising this trip and thanks to all staff who were involved in making this trip happened. 

I had so much fun and I hope that (if this becomes the permanent winter reward) I get to go again in 

future years. 

Zadia 9C 

I loved and really enjoyed the trip. It was such a good experience. I got better at skating and had so much 

fun. My favourite part of the trip was 100% the skating. I fell a few times but I always got up and carried 

on like nothing happened. Me and Julia held hand and sped round together and also managed to turn a 

round while holding hands. I enjoyed helping people round and holding their hands while I helped them 

skate. I’m very grateful for all the staff that took time out of their day to prepare this trip. I’m so very 

grateful for Ms Desbenoit as she planned this trip and gave us the opportunity to have a fun day out with 

our friends. This trip was amazing and such a good experience. This was such a good opportunity and I 

think that there should be more trips like this. 

Aysha 9G 

To start our journey we travelled by bus 55 all the way to the Lee Valley. I was terrified at first to step on 

the ice and I held the side of the wall for the first 10 minutes but as the time went by I found myself not 

having to hold the wall anymore and my confidence had definitely improved. As we went past the 

teachers they encouraged us and supported us. We skated for an hour and then went to the warm café 

for lunch which was lovely. It was an amazing experience and extremely fun to let loose and have a break 

from school. Travelling with the year 7s was fun as well as majority of them were teaching me and giving 

me tips. 

Thank you to all the teachers who participated in organising this trip. 

WSFG student won Logo Design Contest 

A huge congratulations to Mendeep 8H who won the MHST’s logo design contest.  

"It encapsulated what we do at the heart of the MHST and we’re looking forward to using it to promote 

our services for children and young people across the borough." - by Waltham Forest Mental Health 

Support Team 



 

Football Trials for the England Ladies Team 

Our WSFG year 11 student Aaliyah has been asked to go for a football trials for the ENGLAND ladies 

team. Congratulations. 



 



 

Global Alliance Calendar 

Global Alliance Calendar - December - by the students of 7C 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Microsoft Word - N1527849 (un.org)  

Genocide, Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of - - Prevent Genocide 

International  

https://documents-dds-ny.un.org/doc/UNDOC/GEN/N15/278/49/PDF/N1527849.pdf?OpenElement
http://www.preventgenocide.org/law/convention/text.htm
http://www.preventgenocide.org/law/convention/text.htm


 

 



 

 

Global Book Club 

Parents - if you have a spare copy of the Book Club book and are willing to lend it to the school, please 

pass it to your child to pass to Mr Caps. This will help to support more students in reading and joining 

the club. Please make sure to clearly label the book so that it can be returned to you after the Book 

Club has had its meeting. Thanks very much. 



Mr Caps 

The School's Global Book Club Christmas Read 2023: 

The Map of Salt & Stars - Jennifer Zeynab Joukhadar 

 

It is the summer of 2011, and Nour has just lost her father to cancer. Her mother, a cartographer who 

creates unusual, hand-painted maps, decides to move Nour and her sisters from New York City back to 



Syria to be closer to their family. But the country Nour’s mother once knew is changing, and it isn’t long 

before protests and shelling threaten their quiet Homs neighborhood. When a shell destroys Nour’s 

house and almost takes her life, she and her family are forced to choose: stay and risk more violence or 

flee as refugees across seven countries of the Middle East and North Africa in search of safety. As their 

journey becomes more and more challenging, Nour’s idea of home becomes a dream she struggles to 

remember and a hope she cannot live without. 

More than eight hundred years earlier, Rawiya, sixteen and a widow’s daughter, knows she must do 

something to help her impoverished mother. Restless and longing to see the world, she leaves home to 

seek her fortune. Disguising herself as a boy named Rami, she becomes an apprentice to al-Idrisi, who 

has been commissioned by King Roger II of Sicily to create a map of the world. In his employ, Rawiya 

embarks on an epic journey across the Middle East and the north of Africa where she encounters 

ferocious mythical beasts, epic battles, and real historical figures. 

Copies are available from Mr Caps in S10 

Meeting will be after Christmas on the 23rd of January 

Mr Caps 

School History - Campaigning for Peace 

Our school has a proud tradition of campaigning for peace. Miss Hewett, Headteacher from 1890-1924 

saw us through the conflict of World War I and Miss Norris, Headteacher from 1924-1946 ran the school 

and its evacuation during World War II. There are many references to the cause of peace within the 

pages of Iris, our school magazine. 

Miss Hewett had a passionate devotion to the cause of peace and worked strenuously to promote 

peace. She stated that “Freedom is a better state than slavery, but it has many obligations, and that 

the freedom of one must never mean the slavery of another.” 

In 1931 Miss Norris set up a school branch of the League of Nations Union which held regular meetings 

and brought in speakers to highlight inequalities around the world. All past and present students were 

allowed to join, with adult members paying 1 shilling.  

This statement was published in Iris, “we have done this because we are convinced that the solution of 

the world's difficulties will only be found through international good-will and that the future of the 

League of Nations depends on the good-will of the rising generation.” 

Eunice Holden was elected Chairman of the Committee and in 1932 she attended a Students' 

Conference in Geneva debating the Indian problems*.  

She gave us a talk on the Indian aspect of the matter while E. Hyatt explained the attitude of the 

British Government.  



*Gandhi was in jail in 1932 for protesting against British rule in India. 

 

1 - Eunice seen here in her school hat in 1925. 



 

2 - Eunice became an actress and English teacher. Here she is in a ‘glamour’ photograph in 1950. 

In January 1932 the School participated in the Walthamstow Disarmament Week.  

Commander Lewis spoke to us in a fresh and forceful manner on "The Futility of War." The School was 

very much in evidence at the great final meeting on Sunday evening at the Granada.  

Between 1932 and 1934, a World Disarmament Conference was run by the Disarmament Commission in 

Geneva. 

In 1946 students compiled a folder containing newspaper cuttings and artwork related to the League 

of Nations. The cover was hand embroidered by one of the students. 



 



 



 

Campaign for Nuclear Disarmament CND  

In 1959, Janet Neville in Form V, wrote in Iris about her weekend campaigning for CND. 

Aldermaston March, 1959 

Although it is at least six months since Easter, I still have very clear recollections of that weekend. The 

silence as we marched past the nuclear weapon research establishment with a drummer beating out 

N.D. in morse; sleeping in the smoke room above the bar of the Butchers Arms; the long march from 

Reading to Slough; the singing of songs written for this demonstration; the cheerfulness in the downpour 



on Easter Sunday morning; the minister who blessed us as we passed; the thousands of people who 

joined us on the last day; the bells of Westminster Abbey ringing for us; the silent march up Whitehall; 

the rally in Trafalgar Square; the students, business men, housewives, actors and musicians who joined 

us; the comfort of our beds when we arrived home. . . . . all this happened quite a while ago now, and 

there have been other public demonstrations since, but the issue of nuclear disarmament stays 

unchanged, as vital as ever. 

 

 

Valerie Gardiner, a student in 1937 published this drawing in the Iris magazine. 



 



LRC  - Learning Resource Centre 

Christmas Craft Fair 2023 

 

Bedrock Young Authors Writing Competition 2023 



 

Spread some Book Joy in this Christmas! 



 

10 Benefits of Reading 

 

1. Mental Stimulation - The brain is a muscle which needs exercise to keep it strong and healthy, so the 

phrase “use it or lose it” is apt when it comes to your mind.   

2. Stress Reduction - Stress slips away when you lose yourself in a great story.   

https://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.lifehack.org%2Farticles%2Flifestyle%2F14-warning-signs-that-youre-way-too-stressed.html&t=ODM2ODgyNmFjZmVmMTFkOTY2NmZiZTljNDcwN2U0NDRiOWJjOWY1OSxhNHlRQjJpUg%3D%3D&b=t%3Ah4c5FujBgivFePmjzA_v4Q&p=http%3A%2F%2Fblog.make.me%2Fpost%2F91762379660%2F10-benefits-of-reading-why-you-should-read-every&m=1


3. Knowledge - Everything you read fills your head with new bits of information. The more knowledge 

you have, the better-equipped you are to tackle any challenge you’ll ever face.  

4. Vocabulary Expansion - The more words you read, will lead you to use them in your everyday speech. 

Being articulate and well-spoken helps you to speak with self-confidence and increase your self-

esteem.   

5. Memory Improvement - When reading a book, you have to remember characters, their backgrounds, 

ambitions, history and sub-plots. Every new memory you create forges new synapses (brain pathways) 

and strengthens existing ones, which assists in short-term memory recall.   

6. Stronger Analytical Thinking Skills – Solving a mystery before finishing the book, means that you were 

using your critical and analytical thinking skills.   

7. Improved Focus and Concentration - When you read a book, all your attention is focused on the 

story—the rest of the world just falls away and you become involved in the world of the story.   

8. Better Writing Skills - Reading expands your vocabulary: published, well-written work has a positive 

effect on writing and writing styles of authors will influence your own work.   

9. Tranquility - Relaxing with a book, creates a feeling of inner peace and tranquility.   

10. Free Entertainment - You do not have to buy books, for low-budget entertainment, you can visit 

your school or local library and it is free.   

There’s a reading genre for every literate person on the planet and something to capture your curiosity 

and imagination. Step away from your computer for a little while, crack open a book, and replenish your 

soul for a little while.  

Ms Kelly, LRC  

TRY SOMETHING NEW AND JOIN YOUR LOCAL LIBRARY 

You can join your local library online. Books and activities are free and there are also computers for you 

to use.  

Just click on to the following link - https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/libraries  

Ms Kelly, LRC 

Focus of the Fortnight 

27th Nov – 8th Dec 2023  

The focus is 

Punctuality to Lessons   

https://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=http%3A%2F%2Fpsychology.about.com%2Fod%2Fmemory%2Fss%2Ften-facts-about-memory_9.htm&t=MWE2NmQ5YjU5NmU4OWFmMjJkN2MwNTQ1Nzg1ZTRhNjljZjdhY2I0MCxhNHlRQjJpUg%3D%3D&b=t%3Ah4c5FujBgivFePmjzA_v4Q&p=http%3A%2F%2Fblog.make.me%2Fpost%2F91762379660%2F10-benefits-of-reading-why-you-should-read-every&m=1
https://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.oprah.com%2Fhealth%2FHow-Reading-Can-Improve-Your-Memory&t=OTc1MDc4NzhiYzQwMTkwZDgyZjVlZDBhNDQ5MTc1MTExMjlkZTBlYyxhNHlRQjJpUg%3D%3D&b=t%3Ah4c5FujBgivFePmjzA_v4Q&p=http%3A%2F%2Fblog.make.me%2Fpost%2F91762379660%2F10-benefits-of-reading-why-you-should-read-every&m=1
https://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.lifehack.org%2Farticles%2Flifehack%2Funexpected-ways-the-library-can-save-you-money.html&t=MzE2N2JiYjE2NjhjYTZmNjc2ZDU2NTAxNDNmMTQ4ODhkNDI2YzQyOCxhNHlRQjJpUg%3D%3D&b=t%3Ah4c5FujBgivFePmjzA_v4Q&p=http%3A%2F%2Fblog.make.me%2Fpost%2F91762379660%2F10-benefits-of-reading-why-you-should-read-every&m=1
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/libraries


The Sanctions   

• Students are expected to be on time for lessons.  

• If you are late to your lesson without a good reason (note in from a member of staff) you will be 

marked late in the register. 

• If you have a good reason for being late such as, you have had a music lesson, an appointment 

or were with a member of staff you MUST have proof of this. 

Remember - being on time to lessons is an expectation and a good habit to form. 

WSfG PE Extra- Curricular Timetable 

 



Enrichment Programme Autumn Term 2023-2024 

 

Parent and Carer Information  

Term Dates 2023 - 2024 



 



School Calendar 

Key Dates of the Autumn Term: 

Thursday 7th December - Presentation Evening   

Tuesday 12th December - Flu vaccinations 

Wednesday 13th December - Flu vaccinations 

Wednesday 20th December - Student Christmas Lunch  

Friday 22nd December – last day of winter term  

Lost Property 

Please make sure all clothing, including P.E. kits, are clearly labelled.   

Blazers should be named with labels or in indelible pen.  

Students are reminded that you can collect lost property at 3.30pm every day.  

Parents and carers may also collect lost property any day after school.  

All lost property will be removed from the box on the last day of term.   

Ms Jolliffe 

Student Services 

First Aid at WSFG and School Equipment 



 

Viewing Homework Tasks through Go4schools 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We will be starting from this week setting homework tasks for students through our Go4Schools system. 

We have decided to move to this new system in response to parental feedback on being able to track 

and monitor homework set more easily. Those parents and carers with children in Years 8-11 should 



already have access to Go4schools, as we were using it as our system for sending out student 

assessment reports. Once you login into the system the Homework section of main homepage should 

start to display the various homework tasks being set by the various subject teachers. 

Parents and carers of Year 7 students should have received login information on how to access 

Go4Schools via our Data Team this week. If you have any problems registering your login details, 

accessing the system or general feedback about the Go4Schools system, please do let us know by 

contacting the school via info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 

Many Thanks, 

Mr Jalil 

Business Manager 

Parental support required for misuse of Social Media Apps 

Dear year 7 parents and carers, 

Year 7 students have had a fantastic start as a whole to secondary life and I am really proud of them. 

However, there are issues stemming from misuse of social media at home cascading into school 

life. Mean and unkind words exchanged in group chats creating unnecessary arguments at break and 

lunch times. 

Please we need your help and support! Although I understand how challenging it can be for parents 

and carers to support their children when it comes to using social media, a year 7 child is 11 or 12 and 

therefore should NOT be on social media.  

Please read the age restrictions for social media apps document I shared with you in our transition 

evening meeting (attached to this message). 

Please monitor your child's use of social media and delete all age restricted apps from their 

devices. They are too young and vulnerable to handle the dangers of social media. I have included 

an online safety document, which includes tips that can assist you in this endeavour (read attached 

online safety tips document). 

Please protect them and keep them safe from existing and yet to be revealed online dangers. 

In addition, to support you and your child the school will: 

• Continue, through PSHE and assemblies, to educate students of the dangers of inappropriate 

use of the internet 

• Continue to monitor the use of any form of ICT in normal school hours and the use of the school 

email system at all times, and will deal with anything deemed inappropriate 

• Refer anything that we believe could be defined as, or could potentially lead to, a Child 

Protection issue to the appropriate external agencies 

mailto:info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk


• Continue to support parents with advice on how to tackle inappropriate use either by their own 

child or others 

However,  if you choose to let them use age-inappropriate apps outside of school hours, the school 

will not be held responsible for any fallouts resulting from such activities. 

Please do not hesitate to contact us using the emails below if you have any questions, comments or 

concerns. 

Thank you so much for your crucial support on this matter. 

Ms Desbenoit (Head of Year 7) 

 



 



 



 



 

Information about Personal, Social and Health Education 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

In term two of PSHE students will study a scheme of learning that focuses on the importance of 

respectful, healthy and caring relationships. This curriculum follows Government statutory guidance. We 



hope we share with you the view that being taught about relationships by adults who value respectful 

and healthy relationships is preferable than learning from the internet and peers.  

We hope you find this quote from the Government RSE guidance reassuring:  

The aim of RSE is to give young people the information they need to help them develop healthy, 

nurturing relationships of all kinds, not just intimate relationships. It should enable them to know what a 

healthy relationship looks like and what makes a good friend, a good colleague and a successful 

marriage or other type of committed relationship. It should also cover contraception, developing 

intimate relationships and resisting pressure to have sex (and not applying pressure). It should teach 

what is acceptable and unacceptable behaviour in relationships.   

This will help pupils understand the positive effects that good relationships have on their mental 

wellbeing, identify when relationships are not right and understand how such situations can be 

managed.  

Effective RSE does not encourage early sexual experimentation. It should teach young people to 

understand human sexuality and to respect themselves and others. It enables young people to mature, 

build their confidence and self-esteem and understand the reasons for delaying sexual activity. Effective 

RSE also supports people, throughout life, to develop safe, fulfilling and healthy sexual relationships, at 

the appropriate time.   

The Government guidance is also clear about the rights of parents and carers to withdraw their 

child.  These are outlined below:  

Can parents withdraw their children from school Healthy Relationships and Sexual Education?  

The Children and Social Work Act 2017 brought about some important changes in relation to parental 

rights to withdraw children from school RSE:   

• Parents are not able to withdraw their child from Relationships Education in primary school or 

secondary school.  

• Maintained primary schools are required to teach National Curriculum science, which includes 

some elements of sex education. Parents do not have a right to withdraw from this.   

• At secondary school level parents will be able to withdraw their child from sex education (other 

than the sex education which sits in the National Curriculum as part of science in maintained 

schools).    

• However, a child will also have a right to opt into sex education from their 15th birthday 

(specifically three academic terms before they turn 16).   

• Schools will continue to be required to publish policies on these subjects for parents, and 

statutory guidance will continue to set out that schools should consult parents on those policies 

to ensure they are feeding in their views.   

We are not able therefore to withdraw your child from all PSHE lessons but only those specifically 

related to sex education, and, if this is the case, we will let you know specifically which lessons these 

are and on which dates.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/relationships-education-relationships-and-sex-education-rse-and-health-education


If you wish to withdraw your daughter specifically from the lessons on sex education, you will need to 

complete the request form in the policy, on this link and to address this to the headteacher, Ms Helen 

Marriott.  

We will then contact you to discuss which lessons this applies to for your daughter this academic year.  

Please note that these dates are subject to change 

Behaviour Flowchart 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=B_HLllWrskmw7Ov9Af8xPLXv5txcSEZCn_6ZtadWlT5UQkw0SkREVDBPNllIVUQxSk5EQTFHSkJVWi4u


 

 

 

Student Absences 



When reporting a student absence, please call the school absence line or text message in before 9am on 

the day of the absence. Kindly do not email the school to report this. Due to the high volume emails 

received, we cannot guarantee your notification will be seen and actioned before absence text 

messages are sent. 

Thank you for your cooperation 

Emergency School Closures or Severe Weather 

In the event of an emergency school closure, the decision on whether the school stays open will be 

taken by the Headteacher after carrying out a risk assessment.  

In the event of severe weather, the school will remain open when possible. 

Information about any closure will be available on the school's website:   

www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 

by phone:   

020 8509 9446   

or via a text message   

We aim to send text messages to parents and carers, although there are sometimes delays in getting 

these messages through promptly, so please check the school’s website for up to date information.   

Please ensure that the School Office has on record up to date addresses and telephone numbers, 

including a mobile number and the person to contact in the case of a student emergency.   

It is essential that the school has at least one land line and a mobile number. 

Blazers 

All students need to wear blazers at all times. You must come through the school gates at the start of 

the day wearing your blazer. If you are not wearing it you will be asked to put it on by the member of 

SLT on gate duty or the Head of Faculty on late gate. 

Blazers must always be worn whilst moving around the building. If you are hot in a classroom and would 

like to remove your blazer you should ask permission from the member of staff delivering the lesson 

before doing so. If you are leaving the classroom for any reason you need to put your blazer on. 

At the end of each lesson your teacher will check everyone has their blazer on before dismissing you. 

If you are not wearing your blazer around the building you will receive a behaviour point. If you forget 

your blazer and leave it at home you will also receive a behaviour point. 



Mobile Phones 

Dear Parent/Carers, 

At WSfG we are aware that a number of you require your children to carry a mobile phone when on the 

journey to and from school for safety. To this end the school makes provision for your child to secure 

her mobile phone in the school office at the start of the day and collect it at the end of the day. 

Children are NOT allowed to carry their phones with them during the school day and if they do, they run 

the risk of it being confiscated if it is seen or heard.  

The confiscation period lasts for 48 hours and during that time you will be contacted by the school office 

to make arrangements to collect the phone from school. 

Please make it clear to your child that they cannot keep their phone on their person during the school 

day and that if it is confiscated it inconveniences you as the famIly in a number of ways. 

Thank you for your support 

Ms Pratt 

Assistant Headteacher Designated Safeguarding Lead 

iPads 

It has come to our attention that some students are bringing their own iPads into school.  This is a 

potential safeguarding concern.  Please be aware that if we find students using their own iPads, they will 

be confiscated for 48 hours and parents will be asked to collect, as we do with mobile phones. 

Student Detentions 

This year the late detentions and uniform/chewing gum detentions will take place during a Wednesday 

lunchtime. Tutors will read out the detention list during registration on Monday or Tuesday morning. 

Students will also receive a reminder note on Wednesday morning. Students should report directly to 

their allocated room at 12:30pm.  

If students do not attend their detention they will be set an extended SLT detention after school that 

week and parents/carers will be contacted. 

Here is a reminder of the detention categories this year: 

Late twice in one week = 30 minutes detention 

Late three + times in one week = 60 minute detention 



Chewing gum = 30 minute detention 

3 x no lanyard = 30 minute detention 

3 x no blazer = 30 minute detention 

3 x no school shoes = 30 minute detention 

3 x no planner = 30  minute detention 

Ms Warren 

Assistant Headteacher Pastoral and Well Being 

Pupil Premium and Free School Meals 

Dear parents/carers  

Pupil Premium and Free School Meals   

If your child is eligible for ‘free school meals’ and you register them for this, our school will receive 

extra funding called ‘pupil premium’. We use this extra money to improve the educational provision 

and resources at the school.    

What is pupil premium funding?   

Pupil premium funding from the government is given to schools to help students reach their full 

potential, regardless of their background or financial situation. It’s provided for students who:   

• are registered for free school meals; or  

• have been registered for free school meals at any point in the past 6 years; or  

• are, or have been, in care; or  

• have parents in the armed forces.  

At Walthamstow School for Girls we get an extra £985 for every eligible pupil who is registered for free 

school meals. This extra money could make a real difference to the quality of education we offer.   

For example, we’ve previously used pupil premium funding for:   

• Educational provision/resources  

• Academic interventions  

• Wellbeing and self-esteem building interventions  

Is my child eligible for free school meals?   

Your child might be eligible if you access:   



• Income Support   

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance or Income-related Employment and Support Allowance   

• Support under part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999   

• The guaranteed element of Pension Credit   

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual 

gross income of no more than £16,190)   

• Working Tax Credit run-on   

• Universal Credit, provided you have an annual net earned income not exceeding £7,400 

(£616.67 per month)   

Your child might also be eligible if you’re in a household with no recourse to public funds (NRPF), subject 

to a maximum income threshold. This is for children of:  

Zambrano and Chen carers (non-EEA nationals caring for a British citizen residing in the UK)   

• British National (Overseas) passport holders   

• Spousal visa, work visa, or student visa holders   

• Those with no immigration status   

• Families with a right to remain in the UK under Article 8 of the European Convention of Human 

Rights   

• Families receiving support under Section 17 of the Children Act 1989 who are subject to a no 

recourse to public funds restriction   

• Certain failed asylum seekers supported under Section 4 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 

1999      

Does my child have to eat the free school meals?   

No.  Students who are registered for free school meals don’t have to eat them. If you’re eligible but you 

want your child to have packed lunches you should still register because the school will receive the 

funding which can support your child in other ways.    

How do I register?   

You only need to register once at the school.    

To register, please visit Free school meals | London Borough of Waltham Forest  

More information  

For more information about pupil premium go to our website, which contains details of how the pupil 

premium has been spent in the past academic year and how it will be spent this year.  

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals


Career Information Sessions for Parents and Carers 

As a parent or carer, you undoubtedly want the best for your child, and that includes their education 

and future career. So why not join one of our career information sessions and find out the educational 

and career opportunities available for your children. 

With so many options and pathways available, it can be overwhelming to navigate the many decisions 

that come with helping your child prepare for their future. That’s why we’re excited to invite you to our 

online information sessions about education and career pathways. 

These sessions are designed to provide parents with valuable information and resources to help guide 

their child’s post-16 education and career journey. 

Additional dates and sectors will be added over the coming months so please check regularly for 

updates. 

To book your place please visit our website: www.capitalccg.ac.uk/events/careers-events 

Bedrock Learning 

 

https://www.capitalccg.ac.uk/events/careers-events


 

Creating a Bedrock Guardian Account 



 

To create your Bedrock Guardian Account:                                                                

1: Visit app.bedrocklearning.org                                                                                    

2: Click on ‘Guardian/Teacher’ tab.                                                                             

3: Complete the form and enter: 2f7eb288                                                             

4: Check your email for your password, and log in.                                                    

Your child’s username is:                                                                                              

Your child’s password is:                                                                                              

You will find a parent guide via: bedrocklearning.org     

Year 9 Bedrock Learners 

For Year 9 students who have access to Bedrock, it is important to log in regularly at home. As you are 

preparing for your GCSE’s you will have access to learning that will support you before you enter Year 

10.  

What is the Bedrock Library? 

All learners can access this section, no matter which Block of content they are working on.  It is suitable 

for all readers and abilities and is designed to stretch and challenge your vocabulary knowledge.  

Go to “My Content” and then from the LIBRARY button of the vocabulary curriculum area you will find 

the activities. 

The whole family can join in to support your learning.  

Your guardians can support you when they create an account. You can use the activities and words on 

Bedrock around the home and share your knowledge with other family members. 

If you would like to know more about Bedrock and how it can support you, log on to  

https://bedrocklearning.org/


To prepare for next year, you can log on to this section of Bedrock. This will give you access to the GCSE 

Jekyll & Hyde unit and the vocabulary used within a variety of different literacy texts - giving you the 

opportunity to prepare for the unseen element of future exams. You can still use Bedrock over the 

summer holidays, giving you a head start on your next year's learning. 

Supporting your child at home - Bedrock Learning 

Bedrock students attend a lesson once every two weeks. Students should also be logging on regularly at 

home, ideally ‘little and often’ having the greatest impact. Bedrock is designed to support students up to 

G.C.S.E. level and give them the language they need to support their learning. 

Students have been given letters to take home with passwords for creating a Bedrock Parent account. 

Once you have signed on, you will then be sent weekly updates on how well your child is doing and be 

able to view the topic that they are working on.  

Log in to your Bedrock parent account. 

Use your dashboard to see which Block and Topic your child child is currently working through on 

Bedrock. 

We recommend starting with the prompts for the Block your child is currently working through. 

Here is an example of words used in a lesson; 

 

Please contact the school if you have problems with logging on at home or would like to know more 

about how you can support your child with literacy and reading.  

Ms Kelly, LRC. 

 

Community Events  

Seasonal Sparkles Festive Workshops 



 

Connective Family Short Courses 



 

Online Parent/Carer Drop-ins 



 

Let's Get Digital 



 



 

Neurodiversity Social Club 



 

Parent/Carer Educational Psychology Consultant Service  



 

Contact Us 

 


